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Statement by the Democratic Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka

30th Session of the Universal Periodic Review

Review of Azerbaijan – 15 May 2018  
Mr. President,

We commend the Government of Azerbaijan for taking specific measures aimed at further improving human rights. The decision of the Government of Azerbaijan to extend a standing invitation to all Special Procedure Mandate Holders in 2013 and continuing engagement with the Special Procedures and Treaty Bodies during the period under review are significant steps in this direction. We also acknowledge the domestic legislation that has been enacted by Azerbaijan which will enable it to efficiently implement its international human rights as well as treaty obligations. 
Sri Lanka notes with interest the role of the Commissioner for Human Rights in the implementation of the National Plan of Action for More Effective Protection of Human Rights and Freedoms. 
The positive steps taken by Azerbaijan to strengthen dialogue between Government and the Civil Society as well as the Government’s efforts to raise human rights awareness through training and education among public officials are highly appreciated.  
It is pertinent to note the strengthening of healthcare system and introduction of initiatives such as State Mother and Child Healthcare Programme 2014-2020, electronic health maps for newborns and the adoption of the Infectious Diseases Immunisation Programme are commendable.  
In conclusion, Mr. President, Sri Lanka recommends that Azerbaijan: 

1. Continue to strengthen the office of the Commissioner for Human Rights including enhanced resource allocation ;   
2. Continue efforts to enhance gender parity and promote non-discrimination of women in all spheres ; and 
3. Strengthen ongoing initiatives aimed to improve the economic and social welfare of its citizens, in particular, health and education   
We wish Azerbaijan success in its UPR engagement.

Thank you.

